Minutes

Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

December 15, 2010

Council Member present: Richard Linster, Alan Crossley, Patty Prime, Marina Dupler, David Wallner, Stephanie Schmid, Alyssa Kesler Ryanjoy, Mike O’Callaghan Ryanjoy, Lia Vellardita

1. Called to Order at 7:13pm.

2. Alan Crossley moved to approve, Patty seconded.

3. David Strait and Glen Reichelderfer from Christ Presbyterian Church were present to discuss Lights for Learning, and in general faith-based partnerships with TLNA.

· Glen discussed things the Church has done recently: Revamped kitchen, Undie Sunday program (fundraiser for school), Dane Co Intervention team moved to Church.  International hosting for Thanksgiving and English language sessions.

· Lights for Learning program. David discussed the impetus for LfL program:

·  Trip to Rwanda with daughter.  Student grades low because no lights except kerosene lamps – no electricity.  Researched and discovered companies that make solar-powered LEDs.  World Vision came on board.

·  Costs the same as kerosene and candles, people can pay weekly.  Expected life of light and solar-power charger 5-10 yrs, 2 yrs on battery.  Plan of distribution: 1st year 1-3 schools, 2nd yr 3-5 schools.  World Vision wants to replicate elsewhere.  

·  Sent letters to people who sponsor children there, other donors surfaced (private person, MGE).  Light provides about 4 hours of light in evening (if charged fully.  Already raised $15,000.  Suggestions of other companies, Seth Nowak (local energy consultant).

· Alan – need larger discussion on what TLNA’s role is, thought that TLNA’s role is to work locally. David – present to give context and a “face” to this project.

· Suggestion to write something for newsletter (due this weekend).

· Richard raised the issue of partnerships with faith-based organizations for discussion.  Sarah Gillmore (director of social services) and colleague Anne Eichmeyer from Salvation Army were also guests. 

· Many thoughts and suggestions:

· Richard in favor, Alan in favor, Patty in favor.  Sarah – we’re here to answer questions, send info to newsletter, share info.

· David – sharing info both ways – might have people in neighborhood to help SA, collaborate on things.

· Alan - council has to be able to explain partnerships if/when council gets criticism for partnerships.

· Bridget – having these groups engaged at all times helps neighborhood know what’s going on.  

· Financial support another issue, David thinks we should keep it in mind and not rule it out – look at what the orgs do (not necessarily stand for).

Discussion closed.

4.  No neighborhood officer present.  Bridget: Major shake-up in the department, Mary Schauf leaving to records; police chief can do what he wants alders have no authority.  Alders didn’t see a need for a change, many unhappy alders.  Neighborhood officer program should stay in place.  Sit down with Captain Brady and alders for alders to lay out expectations of him and his staff.  Don’t know who will be assigned to TLN.

5.  Comments of president.

· Richard attended James Madison Surplus Committee meeting.  Everyone spoke of leaving houses in place (except 1, who admitted economically it wasn’t feasible).  Seems like this might prevail, but still another meeting to come (with letter of RFP).  Bridget: if Bob, David, Bridget and Clausius in favor of not moving houses, that would be majority.  Schedule in March with proposals and 1-2 months to evaluate, then Surplus committee writes recommendations, which then go to Council in June.  Committee’s RFP could be ready in a couple weeks (by next meeting).  Committee seeking input from neighborhood for RFP.  

· Patty moved to postpone discussion till next meeting, Marina seconded.


· Speedhumps on Sherman Avenue.  City and neighbors are ok with idea.  Bridget talked to David Dryer – Madison Fire Dept would be ok with it.  Would go in after street paved.  Would address speed issue better than stop signs (Brearly to Baldwin).  About 5-6 speed humps, about $30,000 project.  Survey of residents first, but feedback from neighbors speaks to excessive speeding.  People will need to know where the humps will be located.  Mike wants someone from Traffic to give an opinion on the effect that humps will have on surrounding traffic patterns, specifically whether it will increase commuter traffic on Gorham St.  Marina – this will be a contentious issue.


· January social event in question.  (Joe Brogan was supposed to find out).  Possibility of bringing in principals for an education event:

· Bridget – bring in PTO and/or superintendent.  David unsure if we could pull this off in January – too soon and need an agenda/purpose to meeting first (what we want speakers to discuss).  Possible partnership with Marquette.  David handed out East High Dec/Jan newsletter.  

· Alan suggested to delay social event till February and contact/invite people to right away – suggested topic, principals state of school and vision of school in 5 years.

6.  Reports

Treasurer: TLNA currently has $10,700 in bank  

Alan: no report

Area A: no report

Membership: idea from neighbor baby brunch for families with very young children when weather gets warm; Marina, Alan, Alyssa will meet for database discussion

Area B: no report

Education: distributed newsletter, no report

Vice-President: no report

Secretary: no report

7. Old Business – none

8.  New Business

Alan –Arthur Ross retiring in June, TLNA should write letter recognizing his work (at summer social event give him certificate from neighborhood).

David – raised issue of if TLNA should help with Tim’s January Ice Fest.  Richard – we should check with Tim and get it in newsletter if newsletter comes before Jan 15

9.  Report from Alder

· Bridget asked how snow plowing went.  Richard asked why City can’t remove snow on smaller streets after major plowing on arterial streets take place.  Discussion of parking tickets:

· Bridget – possible flag on street sign or other place on street that neighbors put out to alert people to snow emergency parking, but doesn’t know if City would approve (City makes a lot of money on tickets).  Bridget – more of a grassroots effort for neighborhood to contact neighbors about snow emergency parking; not sure if TLNA would do it.  Alan – City has made concessions, it’s up to residents to be responsible.  Bridget – a lot of students who aren’t connected.  Give feedback to her on this as winter goes on.

· Public hearing on reconstruct of Sherman Avenue.

· Tenney Park Shelter got passed to go out for bids and name rights.

10.  Good and Welfare.

Bridget: stay healthy, stay warm.

11. Adjourned at 8:49pm.

Lia Vellardita, minutes

